



2 0 JUN 2016

Megan Pledger fyi-request-4044-231e9ae4@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Pledger

Thank you for your email of 23 May 2016, in which you made the following request:

• The number of people enrolled in year 13 by their month and year of birth? Can you do this for people who were in year 13 during the years 2006-2015? Can you give me the data back in excel format.

Thank you also for your email of 1 June in which you confirmed that, as we are unable to provide data for 2006, you want to receive the relevant data from 2007.

Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982.

I am providing, attached to this letter, a spreadsheet showing the number of students enrolled in Year 13, by month and year of birth, from 2007 to 2015 inclusive.

As we explain in the notes to the spreadsheet, the data is taken from the Ministry of Education's ENROL database, and schools enter the year level into ENROL manually, when students leave. The data includes students in instructional year level 13, and may also include some younger or older students (such as Special Education students).

Thank you again for your request. You have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review this decision. You can do this by writing to <a href="mailto:info@ombudsman.parliament.nz">info@ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely

Craig Jones

**Deputy Secretary** 

Evidence, Data and Knowledge